## BOURNE ELSEA PARK CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY ACADEMY

Executive Headteacher: Mrs S J Moore Acting Head of School: Mr P Bellamy

Sandown Drive Tel: 426968

Bourne

8th March 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

## SANDOWN DRIVE

It was so exciting to welcome the children back into school this morning. There were many huge smiles and lots of fabulous enthusiasm. I have been to see all the children in their class bubbles and even the few children who were a little nervous this morning are now thoroughly enjoying their learning and being back with their friends.

Thank you for being incredibly supportive this morning, helping us ensure the children got safely into school despite the footpath on the left-hand side of Sandown Drive being blocked off by the hoarding surrounding the Kier Development.

We were able to put our risk assessment into place, however we had been informed by Kier that the hoarding directly by our school gate would have been removed.

I want to reassure you that I contacted Mr Richard Marriott as soon as we closed the school gate and he met me at school at 9.30 a.m. I informed him firmly, that he needed to allow access to our school gate on the footpath, otherwise there could be a very serious accident. I also pointed out that having no footpath meant it was very difficult for adults dropping off their children to socially distance.

Mr Marriott and I met with the Site Manager and this afternoon they are going to move the hoarding back so that we can use the footpath from the entrance of their site to our pedestrian gate. They have assured me it will be sorted for the morning.

I was going to Colsterworth School tomorrow morning, however I will make sure I am at Bourne Elsea Park again and we will be on hand to help to direct you while we all get used to the new system. We will continue to review our plans everyday and may consider staggered starts and ends to the day if required. In the meantime we do welcome your feedback and if you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact myself or Mr Bellamy.

Yours sincerely

Mrs S J Moore

Executive Headteacher